Contents lists available at ScienceDirect



# Saudi Journal of Biological Sciences

journal homepage: www.sciencedirect.com



# Review

# Insight into the biological impact of COVID-19 and its vaccines on human health



Vrish Dhwaj Ashwlayan<sup>a</sup>, Chanchal Antlash<sup>a</sup>, Mohd. Imran<sup>b</sup>, Syed Mohammed Basheeruddin Asdaq<sup>c</sup>, Mohammed Kanan Alshammari<sup>d</sup>, Marwa Alomani<sup>e</sup>, Eman Alzahrani<sup>e</sup>, Divya Sharma<sup>f</sup>, Ritu Tomar<sup>g,\*</sup>, Mandeep Kumar Arora<sup>g</sup>

<sup>a</sup> Department of Pharmaceutical Technology, Meerut Institute of Engineering and Technology, NH-58 Meerut-Delhi Bypass, Bagpat Crossing, Meerut 250005, Uttar Pradesh, India

<sup>b</sup> Department of Pharmaceutical Chemistry, Faculty of Pharmacy, Northern Border University, Rafha, Saudi Arabia <sup>c</sup> Department of Pharmacy Practice, College of Pharmacy, AlMaarefa University, Ariyah, Riyadh 13713, Saudi Arabia

<sup>d</sup>Department of Pharmaceutical Care, Rafha Central Hospital, North Zone, Rafha 91911, Saudi Arabia

<sup>e</sup> Department of Pharmaceutical Care, First Health Cluster in Eastern Province, King Fahad Specialist Hospital, Dammam, Saudi Arabia

<sup>f</sup> Department of Computer Science, Deva Nagri College, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh, India

<sup>g</sup> School of Pharmaceutical and Population Health Informatics, DIT University, Dehradun, India

#### ARTICLE INFO

Article history: Received 3 January 2022 Revised 5 February 2022 Accepted 8 February 2022 Available online 12 February 2022

Keywords: COVID-19 SARS-CoV Vaccine Global health Transmission Biological impact

#### ABSTRACT

COVID-19 (coronavirus disease-2019) is a contagious illness that has been declared a global epidemic by the World Health Organization (WHO). The coronavirus causes diseases ranging in severity from the common cold to severe respiratory diseases and death. Coronavirus primarily affects blood pressure by attaching to the angiotensin converting enzyme 2 (ACE 2) receptor. This virus has an impact on multiple organ systems, including the central nervous system, immune system, cardiovascular system, peripheral nervous system, gastrointestinal tract, endocrine system, urinary system, skin, and pregnancy. For the prevention of COVID-19, various vaccines such as viral-like particle vaccines, entire inactivated virus vaccines, viral vector vaccines, live attenuated virus vaccines, subunit vaccines, RNA vaccines, and DNA vaccines are now available. Some of the COVID-19 vaccines are reported to cause a variety of adverse effects that range from mild to severe in nature. SARS-CoV-2 replication is controlled by the RNA-Dependent RNA-Polymerase enzyme (RdRp). The availability of FDA-approved anti-RdRp drugs (Ribavirin, Remdesivir, Sofosbuvir, Galidesivir, and Tenofovir) as potent drugs against SARS-CoV-2 that tightly bind to its RdRp may aid in the treatment of patients and reduce the risk of the mysterious new form of COVID-19 viral infection. RdRp inhibitors, such as remdesivir (an anti-Ebola virus experimental drug) and favipiravir (an anti-influenza drug), inhibit RdRp and thus slow the progression of COVID-19 and associated clinical symptoms, as well as significantly shorten recovery time. Molnupiravir, an orally active RdRp inhibitor and noval broad spectrum antiviral agent, is an isopropyl pro-drug of EIDD-1931 for emergency use. Galidesivir's in vitro and in vivo activities are limited to RNA of human public health concern. Top seeds for antiviral treatments with high potential to combat the SARS-CoV-2 strain include guanosine derivatives (IDX-184), setrobuvir, and YAK. The goal of this review is to compile scattered information on available COVID-19 vaccines and other treatments for protecting the human body from their harmful effects and to provide options for making better choices in a timely manner.

© 2022 The Authors. Published by Elsevier B.V. on behalf of King Saud University. This is an open access article under the CC BY-NC-ND license (http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/4.0/).

\* Corresponding author at: School of Pharmaceutical and Population Health Informatics, DIT University, Dehradun, India

E-mail addresses: vrish.ashwlayan@miet.ac.in (V.D. Ashwlayan), chanchal.raj.mp.2019@miet.ac.in (C. Antlash), sasdag@mcst.edu.sa (S.M.B. Asdaq), zahrani@kfsh.med.sa, Marwa.omani@kfsh.med.sa (M. Alomani), ritu.tomar@dituniversity.edu.in (R. Tomar), mandeepk.arora@dituniversity.edu.in (M.K. Arora).

Peer review under responsibility of King Saud University.



https://doi.org/10.1016/j.sjbs.2022.02.010

1319-562X/© 2022 The Authors. Published by Elsevier B.V. on behalf of King Saud University.

This is an open access article under the CC BY-NC-ND license (http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/4.0/).

### Contents

1.	Introduction	3327
2.	Microbiology	3328
3.	Pathogenesis of Covid-19	3328
	3.1. Phase I: Non-symptomatic phase (beginning one – two days of disease)	3328
	3.2. Phase II: Response of conducting airway and upper airway (next hardly any days)	3328
	3.3. Phase III: Hypoxia, ground glass infiltrates, and development to acute respiratory distress syndrome	3328
	3.4. Spread & transmission of Covid-19	3329
	3.5. Symptoms of Covid-19	3329
	3.6. Diagnosis of Covid-19	3329
	3.7. RT-PCR (real-time reverse-transcription polymerase chain reaction) under-diagnosis of COVID-19	3329
	3.8. Serology	3329
	3.9. Laboratory findings	3330
	3.10. Radiology	3330
4.	Prevention of Covid-19	3330
5.	Treatment for Covid-19	3330
6.	Other treatments for Covid-19	3331
7.	Impact of Covid-19 on health	3332
	7.1. Impact on heart	3332
	7.2. Impact on immunity	3332
	7.3. Impact on CNS (central nervous system)	3332
	7.4. Impact on PNS (peripheral nervous system)	3333
	7.5. Impact on pregnancy	3333
	7.6. Impact on foetus	3334
	7.7. Impact on new-born	3334
	7.8. Impact on GIT	3334
	7.9. Impact on liver	3335
	7.10. Impact on skin	3335
	7.11. Impact on endocrine system	3335
	7.12. Impact on blood	3335
	7.13. Impact on kidney	3335
8.	Conclusion	3335
	Declaration of Competing Interest	3336
	Acknowledgement	3336
	References	3336

### 1. Introduction

In 2019 Dec, COVID-19 (a novel coronavirus disease) pestilence was accounted for in Wuhan, China, which is brought about by SARS - CoV-2 (Ma et al., 2020). Covid has a place with the Coronaviridae family. The genus of the virus is "corona" which means Crown, the crown-like projections appear on the surface of the virus. In the last part of 1960s, it was first separated from patients experiencing regular cold, named as B814 and imagined under an electron magnifying instrument (Mahalmani et al., 2020). All CoVs (coronaviruses) have pleomorphic RNA typically consisting of crown-shape peplomers with 80-160 nM dimensions and 27-32 kb positive polarity. With its excessive change rate, CoVs are zoonotic microorganisms which are available in people and different creatures with a vast scope of clinical highlights from nonsymptomatic manner to necessity of hospitalization in the emergency unit; generate infections in neurologic, hepatic, gastrointestinal and respiratory systems. CoVs were not evaluated as more infectious for people till, they were diagnosed with SARS earliest in China's Guangdong territory in 2002 and 2003. Novel Coronavirus (nCoV), a common medical condition, was discovered in the Huanan Seafood Market in Wuhan, Hubei Province, China where livestock brutes are moreover sold and has been the hub of international attention due to pneumonia pestilence of unspecified source, in 2019 Dec.

In the beginning, an unspecified pneumonia patient was recognized on 12th Dec 2019, and probable influenza and other CoVs were ruledout by lab diagnosis. The government of China reported on 7th Jan 2020 that different kind of Coronavirus was separated. On 12th Jan 2020, this virus was designated as Novel Coronavirus and on 11th Feb 2020, it was designated as COVID-19 by World Health Organization (Sahin et al., 2020). On 29th Sep 2021, there have been 232,636,622 approved patients of coronavirus disease, and 6,136,962,861 vaccine doses have been given overall (https://www.deccanherald.com/international/world-

trending/coronavirus-world-o-meter-update-live-country-wise-total-number-of-cases-deaths-may-1-827195.html).

The sickness is passed on from one person to another by inward breath or contact with air droplets of infected person and the maturation time goes from two to fourteen days. The indications are generally pyrexia, sore throat, cough, shortness of breath, tiredness, restlessness and the rest. The sickness is not strong in many persons; in a few (generally old and individual having various disease symptoms), it might advance to wet lungs, pneumonia, and impairment of multiple body parts. Numerous individuals are symptomless. Basic lab discoveries incorporate usual/poor WBC's count with raised C-reactive protein. The computed tomographic chest examination is generally uncommon however in those without any manifestations otherwise moderate infection. Therapy is basically protective. The infection spreads quicker in comparison to 2 precursors SARS-CoV and MERS-CoV, however has lower fatality (Singhal, 2020).

The objective of the study is to spread awareness about available COVID-19 Vaccines and other treatments for protecting the human body from their dangerous effects and to give option for selecting better choice timely.

#### 2. Microbiology

Coronavirus has positive-sense RNA, possess a broad and indiscriminate limit of natural host and influence various arrangements (Dhama et al., 2020). Coronavirus has spherical shape or pleomorphic, solitary stranded, wrapped RNA and shield with clavate form glycoprotein. Coronavirus have 4 sub kinds, for example,  $\alpha$ ,  $\beta$ ,  $\gamma$ , and δ Coronavirus (Kumar et al., 2020). Coronavirus could produce clinical illness in people that might convert from the normal flu to more serious respiratory illness such as MERS and SARS. Coronaviruses have non-segmented, solitary stranded, positive-sense RNA genome of nearby 30 kb, encased by a 5'- cap and 3'- poly (A) tail. SARS-CoV-2 has a genomic length of 29,891 bp and a GC substance of 38 percent. A covering consisting viral nucleocapsid surrounds these viruses. In coronavirus, the nucleocapsids are organized in helical symmetricalness, which ruminate an untypical trait in positive sense RNA viruses. Spike (S), Membrane (M), Envelope (E), and Nucleocapsid (N) are 4 significant basic proteins encoded by Coronavirus.

Coronavirus S protein has an enormous, multifunctional type I viral transmembrane protein. S protein is located in a trimer on the virion surface, providing the looks to the virion like a crown. S protein is needed for the entry of the infectious virion particles into the cell by interacting with various cellular receptors present on the host cell. By engaging with different cellular receptors on the host cell, S protein is required for the entrance of contagious virus pieces into the cell.

The M protein is the more bountiful viral protein existing in the virus piece, providing a positive structure to the viral covering.

The E protein is the more perplexing and most little of the significant structural proteins. E protein takes a multifaceted part in the pathogenicity, assembly, and liberation of the virus.

Coronavirus's N protein has multifunction. Among a few activities, N protein takes a part in compound synthesis with the virus genome, facilitates M protein interaction required for virion construction, and increase virus transcription efficiency (Dhama et al., 2020).

## 3. Pathogenesis of Covid-19

SARS-CoV2 has single strand RNA. SARS-CoV2 enters in human cells through attaching to ACE-2, which is mostly found in cardio-vascular myocytes, lung alveolar cells, the vascular endothelium, and different cells. SARS-CoV2 is mainly circulated through inhalation of virus particle and passes into the respiratory system. Apart from this, the virus can stay on the surface for 24–72 h, contingent upon the sort of surface, which facilitates fomite transmission (Bikdeli et al., 2020). COVID-19 may only infect the lungs in most individuals because it is mostly a respiratory disorder (Prompetchara et al., 2020).

Within the patient, the virus's life cycle is divided into five stages: attachment, penetration, biosynthesis, maturation, and release. Firstly, virus attaches to the receptor site in the host body, it is called attachment. By membrane fusion or endocytosis process, the virus enters the patient cells, it is called penetration. Then the virus releases its content in inner part of host cells, the RNA of virus invades into the nucleus for reproduction. The mRNA of virus is utilized to synthesize viral proteins; this process is called biosynthesis. After that, the new particles of virus have produced, it is called maturation. The functioning receptor for SARS-CoV has been recognized as ACE2. The spike for SARS-CoV-2 also bound to ACE2, it was determined in the structural and functional analysis. ACE2

was found in kidney, heart, lungs, ileum, and bladder in more amount. The lungs epithelial cells were extremely expressed by ACE2 (Yuki et al., 2020). COVID-19 may be separated into 3 stages depending on the cells which are probably infected, which relate to various clinical phases of the illness.

# 3.1. Phase I: Non-symptomatic phase (beginning one – two days of disease)

When a patient inhales, the virus (SARS-CoV-2), it attaches to the epithelial cells in the nasal cavity and begins reproducing. SARS-CoV and SARS-CoV2 both has the same fundamental receptor which is ACE2. According to an *in-vitro* study, it was found that ciliated cells were more infected by SARS-CoV in the conducting airways. Nonetheless, this idea may require certain update, since small amount of ACE2 expression were showed by the single-cell RNA in conducting airway cells and no conspicuous cell type preference. The virus has limited multiplication of however a restricted innate immune response. Nasal swabs can be used to identify the virus at this stage. Even though the viral load might be minimal, these people are contagious. The RT-PCR result for RNA of virus may be valuable to anticipate the viral burden and the ensuing infectivity and clinical course.

# 3.2. Phase II: Response of conducting airway and upper airway (next hardly any days)

The infection spreads and relocates through the respiratory system ahead the conducting airway, and much strong and healthy innate immune reactions are activated. Nasal swabs or sputum should reveal the infection (SARS-CoV-2) just as early indicators of the innate immune response. COVID-19 is now causing clinical signs and symptoms. The amount of CXCL10 (or another innate response cytokine) might be prescient of the resulting clinical outcome. Viral infected epithelial cells are important source of beta and lambda interferons. CXCL10 is an interferon responsive gene with a high signal-to-noise ratio in the response of alveolar type II cells SARS-CoV and influenza. CXCL10 has likewise been accounted for to be helpful as illness marker in severe acute respiratory syndrome.

# 3.3. Phase III: Hypoxia, ground glass infiltrates, and development to acute respiratory distress syndrome

Unluckily, phase 3 of illness will be developed by approximately 20% of the infected patients and will pulmonary infiltrate and a portion of these will progress to extremely serious infection. Now, the virus infects the alveolar type II cells after entering in the gas exchange unit of the lungs. After comparing the type I cells with type II cells, both SARS-CoV and influenza specially infect the type II cells. The result is that a self-reproducing pulmonary toxin is produced by the viral particles which infect type II cells in nearby units. Regions of the lung will probably lose most of their type II cells, and secondary pathway for epithelial recovery will be activated. Generally, type II cells are the forerunner cells for type I cells. This hypothesized series of events have appeared in the murine model of influenza pneumonia. After pathology of SARS and COVID-19, it was found that SARS and COVID-19 diffuse alveolar damage with fibrin rich hyaline membranes and a small number of multinucleated giant cells. A robust innate and acquired immunity and epithelial regeneration will be needed for the recuperation. The apical cilia present in the respiratory tract and microvilli on type II cells might be essential for facilitating viral entry (Mason, 2020).

#### 3.4. Spread & transmission of Covid-19

It was found that SARS-CoV in 2003 and MERS-CoV in 2012 were discovered from Chiroptera and Camelus dromedarius sequentially. In this sequence, SARS-CoV-2 which is ninety-six percent identical to SARS-CoV is also supposed to be developed from the bats and spread through creature human contact in Wuhan meat market, Hubei area, China (Mohan and Nambiar, 2020). Although, it had obtained the ability to move from human to human because of mutation change (Rajendran et al., 2020). In Dec 2019, mature persons in Wuhan, metropolis town of Hubei territory and an utmost transportation centre of China commenced transpiring to nearby medical centre with serious pneumonia of unspecified source. The large number of starting patients possessed a normal exposure to the market where alive animals were sold that was Huanan wholesale seafood market. The monitoring system was initiated, and respiratory samples of sick persons were conveyed to the reference laboratory for aetiologic analysis. China informed to the WHO about epidemic on 31st Dec 2019, and the Huanan Sea food market was shut on 1st Jan 2020. The virus was recognized as a Coronavirus on seventh January. The samples were taken from the atmosphere of Huanan Sea food market and found to be positive after testing, meaning that the virus was developed from that point. A lot of cases started growing speedily, some of which didn't have introduction to the alive animal market, proved to be true that person-to-person spreading was going on. On 11th Jan 2020, death cases were announced. The epidemic was fuelled by the massive migration of Chinese over the Chinese New Year. People returning from Wuhan had cases in various regions of China and from numerous countries (consistently Thailand, Japan, and South Korea). Spreading of virus to health care persons who were caring for sufferers reported on Jan 20, 2020. By 23rd of Jan, Wuhan's eleven million people were put down under lock down with limitations of ingress and egress from the territory. This curfew was quickly extended to several cities in the Hubei area. COVID-19 outbreaks in countries outside of China were reported in people who had no previous travel history to China, implying that local person-to-person spreading was occurring in these countries. Airports of various countries had screening instruments including India for the detection of symptomatic persons returning from China and put them in guarantine and testing them for COVID-19. After a short time, it was clear that the infection can be spreaded from asymptomatic person and besides prior to beginning of symptoms. Thus, nations such as India which move out their inhabitants from Wuhan via a particular flight or had tourists coming back from China, put down all symptomatic person or else in quarantine for fourteen days and diagnosed them for the infection. India, which had declared only 3 cases till 2nd Mar 2020, has additionally observed a sudden shower in cases. On 5th Mar 2020, 29 instances of Italian travellers and their relations were reported, mostly in Delhi, Agra and Jaipur. All ages of people are acquiescent. The studies indicate that higher viral burden in the nasal cavity when appeared differently in relation to the throat with no differentiation in viral burden between symptomatic and nonsymptomatic persons. The driblets from infected person can transmit up to one to two meters and stick-on surfaces. The virus can stay viable on surfaces for a serious long time in great beneficial weather conditions, but the virus can be destructed within seconds by using essential disinfectants such as hydrogen peroxide, sodium hypochlorite, etc. Disease is picked up either by breathing-in of these driblets or by contacting the infected surfaces and touching the eyes, nose and mouth afterwards. The virus has also been found in the faecal matter and contamination of the water supply and resulting spreading by aerosolization/feco oral route is a possibility (Unhale et al., 2020). After entering the infection in the human body its essential targets are enterocytes and pneumocytes,

where in this way initiate a pattern of disease and reproduction. Coronavirus has other target point which contains epithelial renal tubules, cylindrical epithelial cells of kidney, cerebral neuronal cells, and immune cells (Agrawal et al., 2020).

#### 3.5. Symptoms of Covid-19

The manifestations of COVID-19 are different with individual person. It might induce not many or no manifestations. Notwithstanding, it can cause serious sickness and might be life threatening. After sickness, it might take 2–14 days for an individual person to induce manifestations. Cold-or influenza like indications generally set in from 2 to 4 days after COVID-19 and which are generally not severe. Symptoms include Rhinorrhea, watery diarrhoea, pharyngitis, tiredness, dry cough, pyrexia and shortness of breath (Unhale et al., 2020).

Extra manifestations involve, frailty, tiredness, spewing, loose bowels, variation in taste and scent. The most widely recognized manifestations in hospitalized sufferers are pyrexia (up to ninety percent of sick persons), dry hack (60–86%), windedness (53– 80%), tiredness (38%), queasiness/regurgitating or looseness of the bowels (15–39%), and muscular pain (15–44%). Patients can additionally give nonclassical manifestations, for example, isolated gastrointestinal side effects. Olfactory or potentially taste defectiveness has been accounted for in sixty-four percent to eighty percent of sufferers. Loss of smell or loss of taste might be the only introducing side effect in around 3% of patients. Intricate with COVID-19 cause vitiated physiology of the cardiac, cerebrum, respiratory, hepatic, renal, and coagulation system. Coronavirus can cause cardiomyopathy, myocarditis, ventricular arrhythmias, and hemodynamic precariousness (Wiersinga et al., 2020).

### 3.6. Diagnosis of Covid-19

Since the World Health Organization as of late declared COVID-19 an epidemic on 11 March 2020 (Nardo et al., 2020). Polymerase chain reaction (PCR) analysing through nasal swab is generally used for detection of COVID-19. PCR analysing of nasal swabs gives false negative results. Due to this clinical, laboratory, and tomography testing might also be utilized for the diagnosis of SARS-CoV2 (Wiersinga et al., 2020). SARS-CoV2 can be additionally diagonized on faeces (Sharma et al., 2020).

# 3.7. RT-PCR (real-time reverse-transcription polymerase chain reaction) under-diagnosis of COVID-19

A standard is set for the diagnosis of SARS-CoV2, sample is taken from the respiratory tract (mainly from nasopharynx) and reverse transcription polymerase chain reaction-based SARS-CoV2 RNA diagnosis is done. Nonetheless, the sensitivity of testing changes with timing of testing comparative with subjection. The components which give the false-negative test results are sufficiency of the sample collection method, time from subjection, and source of sample. The specimen which is taken from lower respiratory tract, are more sensitive than upper respiratory tract for example, bronchoalveolar lavage fluid.

#### 3.8. Serology

A few serological assays can be helpful in the detection and estimation of reactions to new vaccines. Accessible serological tests contain high throughput enzyme immunoassays and point-ofcare tests. Nonetheless, assay production, precision, and viability are changeable.

#### 3.9. Laboratory findings

An orderly survey of nineteen investigations of 2874 sufferers who generally belonged to China (52 years was average age), of whom eighty-eight percent were admitted in hospitals, revealed the normal scope of research facility anomalies appeared in COVID-19, containing raised serum C-reactive protein (elevated in > sixty percent of sufferers), lactate dehydrogenase (elevated in about fifty percent to sixty percent of patients), alanine aminotransferase (increased in about twenty-five percent of patients), and aspartate aminotransferase (roughly thirty-three percent). The albumin protein was found to be less or lower in about 75% of patients. The most well-known haematological anomaly is lymphopenia (total lymphocyte count five percent of sufferers), mild thrombocytopenia (found in around thirty percent of sufferers) and raised D-dimer values (found in 43–60% of sufferers) were normal.

#### 3.10. Radiology

Diffusion and peripheral ground-glass opacities were the properties of chest computed tomographic imaging variations for COVID-19. Ground-glass opacities had not well-defined edges, air bronchograms, glossy or not regular interlobular or septal stiffening, and stiffening of the vicinal pleura. Initially in the illness, chest computed tomographic imaging detection in around fifteen percent of people and chest tomogram detection in around forty percent of people could be ordinary (Wiersinga et al., 2020).

### 4. Prevention of Covid-19

It was reported that person-to-person transmission in SARS-CoV-2 disease happens essentially via droplets or personal exposure with the infected person. Because of this observation, forefront medical services laborers ought to follow severe disease control and preventive measures, for example, the utilization of personal protective equipment (PPE), to stop transmission of coronavirus. The WHO affirmed that the reasonable, right, and regular utilization of PPE additionally diminishes the transmission of coronavirus. Visage covers shield from irresistible droplets as well as forestall the spread of virus to more vulnerable people stint going via mass transit. Hand cleanliness will lessen ailment transmission just if the infection is circulated through the generation of enormous driblets. Even though transmission through air has not been accounted for SARS-CoV-2 virus, spreading can happen via driblets and contaminated objects, particularly at that point there is direct, uncovered exposure among the people having infection and vulnerable. Thus, hand cleanliness is similarly significant like utilization of proper PPE, such as visage covers, to disturb the chain of coronavirus circulation; the duo hand cleanliness and visage covers aid to reduce threat of COVID-19 spreading. Hand cleanliness ought to be done with the help of alcohol-based hand rubs (ABHRs) which contains 60-80 percent ethyl alcohol. Cleaning of the hands should be done with the help of soap and water in well manner is sufficient (Sharma et al., 2020). Clinical personnel are among the most vulnerable to coronavirus infection. Since the medical staff has direct contact with the tainted patients. Thus, appropriate preparing must be given to all clinical staff on techniques for avoidance and safety, so they become capable to shield themselves as well as other people from this fatal illness. As a preventive measure, medical care assistants which take care of the tainted patients should keep it safe against both exposure and airborne transmission. Health care workers should utilize personal protective equipment (PPE), for example, visage covers, eyes safety, outfits, and

hand cover to negate the danger of disease (Dhama et al., 2020). The other safety measures for sufferers, sick persons should have detached isolate areas; everybody who comes in the contact of sick persons, regardless of whether family, friends, or relatives, should be isolated and farness should be maintained between the isolated persons. At the time of sneezing the sick person should have shielded their nose and mouth by using masks or sanitary paper. The people who are suspected of coronavirus disease should utilize good quality face masks in community and closed rooms. The sick person should lave their hands rigorously after sneezing (Ouassou et al., 2020).

#### 5. Treatment for Covid-19

Previously, no powerful antiviral treatment or immunization was accessible for coronavirus disease. Notwithstanding, a randomized multicentre controlled clinical trial is in progress to evaluate the efficiency of abidole and wellbeing in sick persons having coronavirus disease. Antipyretic treatment like paracetamol, are the primary therapy for pyrexia while expectorants, for example, guaifenesin might be utilized for dry cough. Patients which have extreme serious respiratory illness, respiratory misery, hypoxaemia or trauma require the management of quick oxygen treatment (Sohrabi et al., 2020). Quarantine and supportive care which include oxygen treatment, fluid administration, and antibiotics therapy for secondary bacterial diseases is suggested. Not either is a treatment accessible. Along these lines, the management of the illness has been generally strong and supportive alluding to the ailment seriousness which has been presented by WHO. It was clinically proved that corticosteroid treatment was not supported (Harapana et al., 2020). The therapy that has been used till now revealed that seventy-five sick persons were treated with already existed antiviral medicaments. The regimen of therapy contained "Bis in die" oral organization of ritonavir 500 mg, lopinavir 500 mg, oseltamivir 75 mg, and the intravenous management of ganciclovir 0.25 g for three to fourteen days. A second record revealed that the broad-spectrum antiviral drug like chloroquine and remdesivir are extremely efficacious in the management of 2019 novel coronavirus disease in vitro. Human patients with a similar history have been treated with a combination of these antiviral medicines. Subsequently, these curative agents can be considered to treat coronavirus disease. In this way, till further particular curatives become accessible, it is sensible to consider more wide range of antivirals that give drug therapy choices to coronavirus illness which include Ritonavir or Lopinavir, peptide (EK1), RNA synthesis inhibitors, Neuraminidase inhibitors. It is completely understood that extra study is essentially required to find out new chemotherapeutic medicines for the treatment of coronavirus diseases (Rothan and Byrareddy, 2020).

Proof has indicated that plasma from recuperated sufferers can be a successful therapy for SARS and MERS and can aid lessen the death rate overall. The body induces immune reactions in response to SARS-CoV-2 disease, resulting in production of specific antibodies. Prior to treatment with nonspecific antiviral medications, plasma from recuperated sick persons can be utilized to cure sufferers with serious coronavirus disease (Xie et al., 2020).

Azithromycin is a macrolide antibiotic that has been broadly utilized in patients with persistent pulmonary inflammatory disorders or publicly gained pneumonia because azithromycin has antiinflammatory effect.

Vitamin C possesses antioxidant effects. It takes a part in decreasing the inflammatory reaction. After the study it was found that ascorbic acid down-regulates the generation of proinflammatory cytokines. A randomized controlled trial is in

#### Table 1

Vaccines available for COVID-19.

Covishield (Serum Institute of India, Pune with	Ad26.COV2. S	Covishield vaccine (ChAdOx1 nCoV 19), marked as AZD1222, is a viral vector vaccine
Oxford, and AstraZeneca)	(Janssen Pharmaceuticals)	manufactured at Oxford University/AstraZeneca with Serum Institute of India (SII) giving a platform to generate a vaccine in India
Covaxin (Bharat Biotech, Hyderabad with ICMR)	Novavax	Covaxin (BBV152) is an entire virion inactivated SARS-CoV-2 vaccine and is the earliest vaccine which has been natively developed. Covaxin has been prepared by Bharat Biotech as a team with the Indian Council of Medical Research
Moderna	ZF2001	The Moderna vaccine is a lipid nanoparticle enclosed mRNA-based vaccine that encodes the prefusion balanced out full length spike protein of the SARS-CoV-2. This is interesting that m-RNA platform has been utilized and there have been numerous hypotheses regarding this vaccine
Pfizer + BioNTech	Zorecimeran (CVnCoV)	Pfizer and BioNTech have developed BNT162b2, a lipid-soluble nano particle-based mRNA vaccine. The vaccine comprises of perfusion conformity of the full-length S gene
Zydus Cadila (Zydus Biotech, Ahmedabad)	CoVLP	The Beijing Institute of Biological Products developed the inactivated BBIBP CorV vaccine. Deactivated with $\beta$ -propyl lactone, this vaccine, prompted significant titres of counteracting antibodies in mice and Rhesus monkeys
Sputnik-V (Gamaleya Research Institute Vaccine, Russia)	IIBR-100	The Gamaleya Research Institute, Russia prepared its human adenovirus (Ad) vector-based vaccine, the Sputnik-V, which has a full-length S-gene. The unconventional property of this vaccine is that it uses 2 adenovirus (Ad) vectors-Ad5 and Ad-26
CanSinoBIO (Beijing Institute of Biotechnology)	GRAd-COV2	CanSino Biological's vaccine candidate for Ebola into phase 2 trials after preliminary safety data showed efficacy against Covid-19
CoronaVac (Sinovac Life Sciences, China)	INO-4800	A multivalent deactivated vaccine that attacks on SARS-CoV-2 strains spreading in various areas, CoronaVac, was prepared by SinoVac Life Sciences, Beijing, China. β-propyl lactone was used to deactivate the viral seed which was cultured in Vero cells
EpiVacCorona (Vektor State Research Center of Virology and Biotechnology in Russia)		The peptide-based COVID-19 preventive vaccine is the second to be licensed for use in Russia
Zydus cadila vaccine		ZYCoV-D is another natively prepared plasmid DNA third-era vaccine where DNA, the functional segment of virus is introduced into the plasmid that is non-replicating and non-incorporating. This recombinant plasmid is then accessible in vaccine form which develops antigen-antibody reaction and cell mediated immunity (Kakar et al., 2021)

progress and in stage 2 to examine the clinical efficacy and safety margin of vitamin C infusion therapy to treat pneumonia occurs in coronavirus illness.

It had been discussed that high amount of the zinc in the inner part of the cell can cause efficaciously weaken replication of various RNA virus, for example, flu and polioviruses. During a study it was found that zinc-ionophores combined with zinc like pyrithione impeded the reproduction of SARS-CoV in cell cultures.

Montelukast produces anti-inflammatory effects, and it suppresses the oxidative stress. Montelukast has been used in the treatment of acute asthma at high dose. Because of inordinate inflammatory reaction, there is a lot of morbidity and death rate from coronavirus disease. It is imagined that montelukast takes part in restricting the development of illness (Chams et al., 2020). A few surveys consider the manners by which vitamin D decreases the chance of viral diseases. Vitamin D has various mode of actions by which it decreases the threat of microbial disease and demise (Grant et al., 2020). Vitamin D aids to preserve occluding junctions, adherens junctions and gap junctions (Schwalfenberg, 2011). Vitamin D additionally boosts cellular immunity, to some extent by decreasing the cytokine storm persuaded by the innate immune system. Both pro-inflammatory and anti-inflammatory cytokines are produced by the innate immune system in response to the viral and bacterial diseases, as seen in COVID-19 sufferers (Huang et al., 2020).

However, now-a-days vaccines are available. The first immunization program began towards the beginning of December 2020 (https://www.who.int/news-room/q-a-detail/coronavirusdisease-(covid-19)-vaccines?). The advancement of an immunization against a specific microbe is a tedious and monotonous procedure. In the current situation, a vaccine as protection from SARS-CoV-2 seems to be only desire to control the epidemic and the vaccine was accessible in around 10 months for the use of community health.

As of now, 166 vaccines in pre-clinical stage and 56 vaccines in clinical trials (stage 1–3) and some have additionally gotten crisis authorisation for their utilization. Nine diverse innovation stages

for COVID-19 vaccine are under investigation and development, these incorporate the protein subunit, virus like molecule, inactivated virus, live attenuated virus, DNA based, mRNA based, chimpanzee adenovirus non duplicating viral vector, human serotype 26 non recreating viral vector and human serotype 5 adenovirus non replicating viral vector. The efficacy of any vaccine relies upon its viability which is signified by the level of decrease of an infection in a vaccinated group of individuals contrasted with an unvaccinated group. The WHO has set a minimum effectiveness criterion of 50% for the vaccine authorization, while an adequacy of < 60% may neglect to acquire population immunity. It is hard to tell how long resistance created by immunization will last, until there is more information on how well the vaccines work. Different type of vaccines is available as given in Table 1 (Alshrari et al., 2022).

#### 6. Other treatments for Covid-19

RNA-Dependent RNA-Polymerase enzyme (RdRp) is responsible for replication of SARS-CoV-2. Under emergency use Molnupiravir, an orally active RdRp inhibitor and noval broad spectrum antiviral agent is an isopropyl pro-drug of EIDD-1931. It has better bioavailability, quick onset of action, and a wide therapeutic window, excellent tolerance with a good safety profile, fewer adverse reactions, no accumulative toxicity and good tolerability than EIDD-2801 [isopropylester pro-drug of N4-hydroxycytidine (Imran et al., 2021). It has improved COVID-19 patient compliance by making quick clearance of SARS-CoV-2 in adults testing positive for SARS-CoV-2 virus, and who are at high risk for progression to severe (hospitalization or death) COVID-19. In-vitro and in-vivo activities of Galidesivir are restricted to RNA of human public health concern (Julander et al., 2021). Guanosine derivative (IDX-184), Setrobuvir, and YAK as top seeds for antiviral treatments with high potential to fight the SARS-CoV-2 strain specifically. The availability of FDA-approved anti-RdRp drugs (Ribavirin, Remdesivir, Sofosbuvir, Galidesivir, and Tenofovir) as potent drugs against SARS-CoV-2 tightly bind to its RdRp and may help to treat patients and reduce the danger of the mysterious new form of COVID-19

#### Table 2

Benefits and drawbacks of different Covid vaccines.

Vaccine	Benefits	Drawbacks	
Entire	inactivated virus vaccine	Powerful immune response; Safer than live attenuated virus	
Potential	modification by		
epitope Live	deactivation process attenuated virus vaccine	Stronger immune response.	
		Local antigen conservation; Copying natural infection	
Threat of	persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons		
Viral vector vaccine	Stronger immune response; Local antigen preservation; Copying natural infection	More intricated manufacturing procedure; Threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the	
Subunit vaccine	Safe and well-tolerated	response Reduce immunogenicity: To improve immunogenicity, an adjuvant or conjugate is required to reduce immunogenicity	
Vaccine	Safe and well-tolerated;	Reduce immunogenicity;	
with viral- like particles	copying native virus conformation	More intricated development process	
DNA	Safe and very much endured;	Reduce immunogenicity;	
vaccine	Stable under room temperature; Extremely versatile to new microbe; Native antigen expression	Difficult introduction route; Threat of genomic integration	
RNA	Safe and very much endured;	Reduce immunogenicity;	
vaccine	Extremely versatile to new	Need of low temperature	
	antigen expression	Potential threat of RNA-	
		incited interferon reaction (Li et al., 2020a,b,c)	
Some comm	on adverse effects of COVID-19	vaccines	
Local side	Redness, Inflammation, Pain at	injection site	
Systemic	iting, Loose motions, New or		
side worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy			
effects Serious Appendicitis Myocardial infarction Cerebroyascular accident			
side	Shoulder iniury. Lymphadenop	athy on contralateral side	

viral infection (Elfiky, 2020). RdRp inhibitors: remdesivir (anti-Ebola virus experimental drug) and favipiravir (anti-influenza drug) inhibit RdRp and consequently reduce the progression of COVID-19 and associated clinical symptoms along with a substantial decrease in recovery time (Imran et al., 2021) Table 3.

#### 7. Impact of Covid-19 on health

#### 7.1. Impact on heart

effects

ACE2 takes part in the immune and cardiovascular system which is a membrane bound aminopeptidase (Turner et al., 2004). ACE2 is associated with cardiovascular functions and also participates in the generation of diabetes mellitus and high blood pressure (Table 2). Likewise, ACE2 has been recognized as a useful receptor for coronavirus, incorporating SARS-CoV-2 and SARS-CoV. The S protein of the virus binds to ACE2 and activates the SARS-CoV-2 infection. ACE2 is vastly present in the lungs and heart (Zheng et al., 2020). SARS-CoV-2 mostly attacks on alveolar epithelial cells, bringing about respiratory side effects. These manifestations are much extreme in sufferers which have CVD, which may be related with highly discharge of ACE2 in these sick persons contrasted with fit people. The use of renin–angiotensin–aldosterone system inhibitors may help to raise ACE2 levels. Reports insinuate that myocarditis and heart failure produced by the MERS-CoV (Alhogbani, 2016). SARS-CoV-2-related myocardial damage happened in five of the first forty-one sufferers diagnosed with COVID-19 in Wuhan, which principally showed as rise in highsensitivity cardiac troponin I levels. According to this research, 4 out of 5 sufferers which have myocardial injury were hospitalized and bedded into the ICU, which manifests the critical condition of the myocardial injury in sick persons who have coronavirus disease (Table 4). The sick person who was treated in the ICU had remarkably elevated blood pressure (BP) in comparison to those who were not treated in the ICU (Zheng et al., 2020).

### 7.2. Impact on immunity

Local immune reactions are activated by the demolition of cells in the lungs and SARS-CoV-2 disease, enlisting macrophages and monocytes that react to the infection, liberate cytokines and stimulate adaptive T and B cell immune reactions. In several sufferers, this procedure has ability to rectify the infection. Notwithstanding, in a few cases, an impaired immune reaction happens, which may produce serious lungs and even systemic pathological disorders (Tay et al., 2020). Pyroptosis is a type of programmed cell death that is extremely inflammatory which is ordinarily observed in cytopathic infections (Fink and Cookson, 2005). The immune cells drawn into pulmonary from the blood and the penetration of lymphocytes into the respiratory tract may clarify the lymphocytopenia and elevated neutrophil-lymphocyte proportion observed in about eighty percent of sufferers having SARS-CoV-2 disease. In many people, selected cells clean the virus from the lungs, the immune reactions subside, and sick person recuperate. Notwithstanding, in certain sufferers, a defected immune reaction happens, which activates a cytokine blast that intervenes extensive lungs inflammation. Unconstrained inflammatory cell aggression would itself be able to injure the lung through immoderate discharge of proteases and reactive oxygen species, additionally the immediate injury happens because of the infection. These factors combine to cause diffuse alveolar injury, containing hyaline layer development, desquamation of alveolar cells, and pulmonary oedema. This reduces the lung's ability to exchange gases, lower blood oxygen levels and create problems in respiration. The lungs additionally turn out to be more defenceless against another infection (Tay et al., 2020).

#### 7.3. Impact on CNS (central nervous system)

Currently procurable proof recommends that the SARS-CoV-2 infection can penetrate the brain and disrupt the BBB. A hematogenous pathway might allow the virus to potentially, penetrate into the cerebrum. The virus can likewise penetrate the cerebrum transneuronally by means of the olfactory system, over the cribriform plate (Natoli et al., 2020). The endothelial cells of cerebral vasculature have ACE-2 receptors which work as cell penetration site for the virus (Li et al., 2020a,b,c). In coronavirus disease, an assortment of neurological problems has been described. The starting basic neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general discomfort (Garg, 2020). Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease, ranges from unsureness, dementia, stupor to coma. Delirium is commonly associated with long term hypoxia and systemic inflammation (Mao et al., 2020). The SARS-CoV-2 virus has capability to penetrate inside the human brain. In Beijing, China, Xiang and collaborators, professed to separate the primary SARS-CoV-2 virus from cerebrospinal fluid (Xiang et al., 2020).

Table	3
-------	---

Other antiviral treatment for Covid-19.

Antiviral Drugs	Dosage forms	Dose	Indications	Benefits	Drawbacks
Remdesivir	Solution/ Powder	Intravenous/200 mg loading dose, followed by 100 mg once daily for 5–10 days for adults	COVID-19 patients of ≥12 years requiring hospitalization	It reduces the requirement of high level of respiratory (oxygen) support. There is no evidence of resistance development upon its long term exposure	Signs of an allergic reaction: <b>hives</b> ; difficult breathing; swelling of your face, lips, tongue, or throat were noticed during or after its injection
Favipiravir	Film- coated tablet	Oral/1800 mg/dose twice a day on the first day; followed by 800 mg/dose twice a day for 7–10 days for adults	COVID-19	Favipiravir provides multiple treatment benefits, demonstrated by faster time to clinical cure, and significantly delayed the need for supportive oxygen therapy	It has poor pharmacokinetic profile
Molnupiravir		800 mg PO q12hr for 5 days	Emergency use authorization issued for treatment of mild-to-moderate (COVID-19) in adults testing positive for severe acute respiratory syndrome (SARS-CoV-2) virus, and who are at high risk for progression to severe COVID-19 (hospitalization or death) after COVID-19	It has quick onset of action, a wide therapeutic window, excellent tolerance with a good safety profile, fewer adverse reactions and good tolerability due to its better bioavailability; quick clearance of SARs-COV-2; & no accumulative toxicity	Emergency use
Galidesivir				Galidesivir an adenosine nucleoside analog phase I clinical trials, including against SARS COV-2 Its IM injection or IV infusion is safe and generally well tolerated	In-vitro and in-vivo activities of Galidesivir are restricted to RNA of human public health concern. Its trial has not been designed or sized to demonstrate clinical efficacy

Spinal cord implication is unusual. Zhao and associates portrayed transverse myelitis in sufferer who was sixty-six years old. The sufferer had acute flaccid paraplegia with urinary incontinence and spinal sensory level at T10. The therapy of intravenous immunoglobulin and corticosteroids was given to the patients, and the patients responded well therapy (Zhao et al., 2020). In coronavirus disease, coagulopathies increase the threat of venous and cerebral arterial thrombosis. In a review study, Li and collaborators, observed that eleven individuals out of 221 suffered with an acute ischemic stroke. Each of the sufferer exhibited cerebral bleeding and cerebral venous thrombosis (Liu et al., 2020). Seizures are not regular symptoms in coronavirus disease. In numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19 (Garg, 2020). The accurate cause of headache has not been explained till now. Higher mental pressure, extreme uneasiness, and changes in way of life are probable cause behind initial headache (Silvestro et al., 2020)<sup>2]</sup>. Initial headache reacts well to acetaminophen. Headache showing up during the seventh and tenth day of disease may relate to cytokine storm (Belvis, 2020).

#### 7.4. Impact on PNS (peripheral nervous system)

The most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of taste sensation and smell sensation. Anosmia and ageusia are normal even not serious to modest cases (Moein et al., 2020). COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. According to a French report, Lechien and collaborators revealed that ageusia and anosmia were reported by eighty-eight percent and eightysix percent of 417 mild-to-modest coronavirus disease sufferers, respectively. Anosmia was the primary symptom of coronavirus disease in many individuals (Lechien et al., 2020). The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus infection are tiredness and muscle pain or myalgia. A few *meta*-analyses observed that up to thirtyfive percent of sufferers have muscle pain, tiredness, and muscular soreness (Jin and Tong, 2020; Xiang et al., 2020).

## 7.5. Impact on pregnancy

During this quickly evolving COVID-19 epidemic, pregnant ladies' health must be considered. It is essential to give medical care required to pregnant ladies. World Health Organization has revealed that there is no clear distinction in the chance of creating clinical manifestations between pregnant and non-pregnant ladies of childbearing age (Akhtara et al., 2020). Pregnant ladies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune (https://www.rcog.org.uk/globalassets/documents/ system guidelines/2020-04-17-coronavirus-covid-19-infectioninpregnancy.pdf). As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't exacerbate the manifestations experienced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of coronavirus disease allied pneumonia (Liu et al., 2020a,b). Given in the newness of COVID-19, insufficient proof is accessible to decide the specific impact of this infection during pregnancy. Correlation with different coronavirus infections, for example, MERS and SARS are 2 diseases that might give a potential sign of the result of the coronavirus infection pathway (Mullins et al., 2020; Karami et al., 2020). Three investigations have found no maternal difficulties, for example, postnatal coronavirus infection and premature labour (Akhtara et al., 2020). Notwithstanding, different investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of membranes (Zhu et al., 2020). Furthermore, one mother demise and one intrauterine foetal passing have been linked to coronavirus disease during the third trimester according to a case study issued in Iran (Karami et al., 2020). According to medical research from Iran, nine pregnant ladies were detected to have serious coronavirus infection throughout their later second or third trimester. After the observation it was found that 7 of 9 passed away, 1 of 9 survived captiously sick and depending on ventilator, and 1 of 9 recuperated after

#### Table 4

Impact of Covid-19 and its vaccines on human health.

Impact on immunitywhich have myocardial injury were hospitalized and bedded into the (LO, which manifests to efficient condition of the myocardial injury in sick persons who have commaritus disease. The sick person also had remarkably deviated blood pressure Local immune reactions are activated by the demolition of cells in the lungs and SARS-GV-2 disease, enlisting macrophages and monecytes that react to the infection. Iberate cytokines and stimulate adaptive T and 8 cells disease, enlisting macrophages and monecytes that react to the infection. Iberate cytokines and stimulate adaptive T and 8 cells disease, enlisting macrophages and monecytes that react to the infection. The singe additionally turn out to he more deficiences against another biolocity of the demolition of cells in the lungs and SARS-GV-2 infection can penetrate the brain und to be more deficiences against another biolocity penetrate the cerebrum rema-neuronally by means of the offactory system, over the criphrom plate. Incomonarius disease, the starting penetrate the cerebrum rema-neuronally by means of the offactory system, over the criphrom plate. Incomonarius disease, the arranges from unsureness, dementia, stypen to coma. Coagilopathies increase the threat of venous and cerebral arreating thrombods. In numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19Impact on PNSThe most recurrent neuroid polysical changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't exaccebral arreating thread south sease and the adve distribution as the adverted to magnifest distribution section. Sease distribution and distribution adverted to sease neation and smell sensation and ensature tabour. Notwithstanding, different investigations have announced both col an adverted immune system. As per removing disease throughout the second tremoving disease	Impact on heart	SARS-CoV-2 mostly attacks on alveolar epithelial cells, bringing about respiratory side effects. According to research, 4 out of 5 sufferers
Impact on immunity         Successful Section with a level contrastruction disease. The sick person also had remarkably elevited by devited by that react to the infection, liberate cyckines and simulate adaptive T and 0 cell immune reactions are activated by the demolition of cells in the lungs and SAS-CoV-2 disease, cellsting macrophages and monocytes that react to the infection. Iberate cyckines and simulate adaptive T and 0 cell immune reactions are activated by the demolition of cells in the lungs and SAS-CoV-2 disease, cellsting macrophages and monocytes that react to the infection. Iberate cyckines subsidies and sixt person recuperate. In certain sufferes, a deferred immune reactions are activated by the cells and solution happens, this reduces the lung's ability to exactions publicly on complete prof recommends that the SABS-CoV-2 infection can penetrate the brain and disrupt the B8B. The virus can likewise penetrate the cerebrum trans-neuronally by means of the olfactory system, over the crinfrom plate. In coronavirus disease, the starting basic neurological manifestations are ensolved in comparison to agents. The average and the olfactory system, over the crinfrom plate. In coronavirus disease, the starting basic neurological manifestations and correly and rerease the threat of venous and cerebral arterial thrombosis. In numerous meta examinations, headche has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19 influences small elessation more sensitoly in comparison to agents. The ordinary certify provide and the start of th		which have myocardial injury were hospitalized and bedded into the ICU, which manifests the critical condition of the myocardial injury in
Impact on immunity         Local immune reactions are activated by the demoniton of cells in the lungs and SMS-CuV-2 disease, enisting macrophages and monocytes that react to the infection, liberate cytokines and stimulates adaptive T and B edgive T and B edgiver T and Edgiver		sick persons who have coronavirus disease. The sick person also had remarkably elevated blood pressure
<ul> <li>Intercent of the intertum, instance cynonices and summatic adaptive 1 and a feel immune reactions. Local immune reactions are attrivated by the demoliton of cells in the lungs and SRS CoV-2 discess, enlisting macrophages and monocytes that react to the lungs shifts in the reactions subside, and site person. The lungs additionally turn out to be more defenceless against another the lungs in the lung and the second stress special and ensure the lung's ability to exchange gases, lower blood oxygen levels and create problems in respiration. The lungs additionally turn out to be more defenceless against another infection. Instances and the second stress special discusses of the normal beginning machines to be more defenceless against another infection in summerses, dementia, stupper to comark Cagglopathies increase the thread and discusses the starting back cerechoun trans-neuronally by means of the olfactory system, over the crinhorm plate. In comparison disease, ranges from unsureness, dementia, stupper to comark Cagglopathies increase the thread of venous and crechal articial thembosis. In numerous meta casminations, headched hea has now been pretrived as one of venous and crechal articial bombosis. In numerous meta casminations, headched hea now seen specifies and in the comparison of coronavirus disease. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus disease alled pneumonia. Three investigations have anounced both foetal and maternal difficulties for assess abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease. Neuroimage and chance of spontaneous abortion in allow with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of subfice and information any reset number shores and chance of spontaneous abortion in allow with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease foronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy</li></ul>	Impact on immunity	Local immune reactions are activated by the demolition of cells in the lungs and SARS-CoV-2 disease, enlisting macrophages and monocytes
<ul> <li>Impact on PNS</li> <li>Impact on Pregnanxy</li> <li>Pregnant ladies go hromaly physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't revearchate the maintestations caprener cell and maternal difficulties, for earrowarius disease and enclose altered physiological changes which promote altered immune system which neonavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion in a lady who consvirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion in a lady who coronavirus disease and chance of sp</li></ul>		that react to the infection, inberate cytokines and stimulate adaptive 1 and 8 cell immune reactions. Local immune reactions are activated by
<ul> <li>by obtines and sick person receiver and is even immune feakuons in many people, sected cent of earlier within from the mange and infinite to exchange gases, lower blood oxygen levels and treate problems in respiration. The lungs additionally turn out to be more defenceless against another in proton</li> <li>lmpact on CNS</li> <li>Current person</li> <li>prosenting the carebrane many people section of the constraints of the section proton people section of the constraints of the section proton people section of the constraints of the section proton people section of the constraints of the section proton people section of the constraints of the section of the constraints of the section person of the constraint of the section people section of the constraint of the section people section of the constraint of the section are tripped to the section of the constraint of the section are tripped to the section of the constraint of the section are tripped to the section of the constraint of the section of the constraint of the section of the section of the constraint of the section of t</li></ul>		the demonstron of cents in the rungs and SAKS-COV-2 disease, emissing macrophages and monocytes that react to the interction, indefaue
<ul> <li>Impact on CNS</li> <li>Currently procurable proof recommends that the SARS-CoV-2 infection multiple and in the proof section and press additionally turn out to be more defenced sequinst another infection.</li> <li>Impact on CNS</li> <li>Currently procurable proof recommends that the SARS-CoV-2 infection can penetrate the brain and disrupt the IBB. The virus can likewise penetrate the credinal matrix process additional disconfort. Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease, the starting basis neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease, the starting basis neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease, the starting basis neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium is muscle sensit, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium is muscle sensit, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium is muscle sensit, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium is muscle sensit, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium is muscle sensit, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium is muscle sensit, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted coronavirus disease thation. Citedenees and muscle adiminest adjusted is normatives disease through physiological changes, which promote a letter limmure system. As per an investigation, pregnancy listel doesn't recommends that manifestations experienced, nor the detexting on a company instep detexting and company instep detexting and company instep discond mission experiment difficulties, for eximple, postigati existed and and mission different factors, further research is meeded for a decisive result.</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Magnet on new-born</li> <li>Mapter on new-born</li> <li>Mapter on eew-borns construits dissease have respina</li></ul>		cytokines and stimulate adaptive 1 and 8 cen minimum reactions, in many people, selected cens clean the virus from the jung's ability to
Impact on CNSCurrently procurable proof recommends that the SARS-CoV-2 infection can penetrate the brain and disrupt the B&B. The virus can likewise penetrate the cerbruin trans-neuronally by means of the olfacory system, over the cribinfom plate. In coronavirus disease, carages from unsurences, dementia, stupper to coma. Coaguipathies increase the threat of venous and cerbral attrical thrombolis. In numerous met examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19 The mest recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease. Include a total or incomplete loss of tast essension and smell sensation. COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of tast essension and smell sensation. COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of tast essense allel op neurophage apace and include a total or incomplete loss of tast essense allel specimously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus disease allel preventions in the second train early different investigations have anounced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of connavirus disease allel op neurophage. Mile intestications experimented to TosAS CoV-2 placental disease and the second trimeser of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SASA CoV-2 placental disease. Mile most coronavirus disease have respiratory siches, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distension tronopout dyspines infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspinea, purceid, and gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal d		reactions subside, and sick person recuperate, in certain sunctiers, a detected infinition reaction happens, this reduces the ting's ability to available graces builty builty builty and and reactor problems in registrion. The burge additionally turn out to be more defonced as against
Impact on CNSCurrently procurable proof recommends that the SARS-CoV-2 infection can penetrate the cerban and disrupt the BBR. The virus can likewise pears ranges from unscremental by benass of the olfactory system, over the cribritorm plate. In connavirus disease, ranges from unscremess, demental, supor to cona. Cogulopathies increase the threat of venous and cerban larterial thrombosis. In numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19Impact on PNSThe most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease indude a total or incomplete loss of taste sensation and small sensation. 		another infection
<ul> <li>penetrate the cerebrum trans-neuronally by means of the difactory system, over the cribritom plate. In coronavirus disease, the starting basic neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease, ranges from unsurcenses, dementia, stupor to coma. Coagulopathies increase the therat of venous and cerebral atterial thrombosis. In numerous meta examinations, headache cha go now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19</li> <li>Impact on PPS</li> <li>The most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of casts eensation and smell sensation. COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus disease alled pneumonia. Three investigations have monounced both foetal and maternal difficulties, so the appendix disease alled pneumonia. Three investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties so that the infection has treatogenicity. Premature birtue hours howing down and the second trimerster of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease</li> <li>Impact on foetus</li> <li>Apset ROGC, there is not sufficient information at premature birth is because of iatrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive result.</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Numerous investigations reported symptomis sinfants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by by Lu et al. has anounced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, previa, and garcinotinest like loose bowels, spewing, and abdomial disconfort throughout the time of the infection</li> <li>Impact on GW</li> <li>While most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal disconfort throughout the time of the</li></ul>	Impact on CNS	Currently procurable proof recommends that the SARS-CoV-2 infection can penetrate the brain and disrupt the BBB. The virus can likewise
<ul> <li>basic neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general disconfort. Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease.</li> <li>ranges fom unsurreness, dementia, stupor to com. Cogulopathies increase the threat of venous and cerebral arterial thrombosis. In numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19</li> <li>Impact on PNS</li> <li>The most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of taste sensation and metal estimation. COVID-19 influences smell sensation</li> <li>Impact on pregnancy</li> <li>Pregnant ladies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't exacchate the manifestations sepremende both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rapture of membranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease</li> <li>Impact on foetus</li> <li>As per RCOC, there is not sufficient information at present to giva a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has tratogenicity. Premature birth is because of latogenic actiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive result</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Numerous investigations reported symptomels erious coronavirus disease end chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection subcompare previa, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiling an abdominal disconfort throughout the time of the infection</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Numerous investigations reported symptomels erious coronavirus disease end chance of spontaneous additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus disease</li></ul>		penetrate the cerebrum trans-neuronally by means of the olfactory system, over the cribriform plate. In coronavirus disease, the starting
<ul> <li>ranges from unsureness, dementia, stupor to coma. Coagulopathies increase the threat of venous and cerebral arterial thrombosis. In numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19</li> <li>Impact on PNS</li> <li>Impact on pregnancy</li> <li>Pregnant ladies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't exacerbate the manifestations experienced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of coronavirus disease allied pneumonia, Three investigations have found no maternal difficulties, for example, postnaral coronavirus infection and premature bith, foed all miser, and premature bith, foed all miser, respiratory misery, and premature bith, foed all miser, respiratory misery, and premature bith, folis hoke a house connected to SRS-CoV-2 placental disease</li> <li>Impact on foetus</li> <li>As per RCOG, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has treatogenicity. Fremature bith, folis decise to be connected to SRS-CoV-2 placental disease</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Numerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abortion in all work in consavirus disease treatogenicity. Fremature bith in forection</li> <li>Impact on new-born</li> <li>Numerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations in concoravirus disease treatogenicity. Fremature bith information at present is disease for the opphytic and and the disease disease and chanee of spontaneous specession. A action domin</li></ul>		basic neurological manifestations are muscle pain, headache, and general discomfort. Adjusted sensorium, in serious coronavirus disease,
numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19Impact on PNSThe most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of taste sensation and smell sensation. COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus infection are tiredness and muscle pain or myalgiaImpact on pregnancyPregnant ladies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself desn't exacerbate the manifestations experienced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of coronavirus disease allied pneumonia, Three targations have found no maternal difficulties so postanal coronavirus infection and premature labiour. Notwithstanding, different investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of membranes. Badd et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-GOV-2 placential diseaseImpact on foetusAs per ROC, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has treatogenicity. Premature birth is because of istrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomics infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers, An investigations by 2Du et al. has anomiced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gatorintestinal manifestations like voomiting and abdominal disconfort throughout the time of the infec		ranges from unsureness, dementia, stupor to coma. Coagulopathies increase the threat of venous and cerebral arterial thrombosis. In
Impact on PNSThe most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of taste sensation and smell sensation. COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus infection are tiredness and muscle pain or myalgiaImpact on pregnancypregnant Lodies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't exacerbate the manifestations experienced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of coronavirus disease allied pneumonia. Three investigations have announced both foctal and maternal difficulties, such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature or membranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease to a decisive resultImpact on foetusAs per RXOC, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomelss infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverWhile most Coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus disease.Impact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abr		numerous meta examinations, headache has now been perceived as one of the normal beginning manifestations of COVID-19
COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus infection are triendess and muscle pain or myalgiaImpact on pregnancyPregnant ladies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't investigations have found no maternal difficulties, for example, postnatal coronavirus infection and premature labour. Notwithstanding, different investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of membranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of latrogenic actiology or different factors, further research is needed for a docisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has anounced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and aborniand distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breaddown, abraison, and contar tersponses, all of therm may exaperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes there the pretored into change with coronavirus disease ever at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breaddown, abraison, a	Impact on PNS	The most recurrent neurological symptoms of coronavirus disease include a total or incomplete loss of taste sensation and smell sensation.
Impact on pregnancyInterdiness and muscle pain or myalgia response to through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As per an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't exacerbate the manifestations experienced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of coronavirus disease allied pneumonia. Three investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of membranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease in needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornAs per RCOG, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of iatrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomeless infants, delivered from COWD-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVD-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal disconfort throughout the time of the infection addominal disconfort throughout the wire damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage with additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on liverPatients with convairus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, ab		COVID-19 influences smell sensation more seriously in comparison to ageusia. The ordinary early symptoms of coronavirus infection are
Impact on pregnancyPregnant tables go through physiological changes, which promote airered minutile system. As per an investigation, pregnancy tister doesn't investigations have found no maternal difficulties, for example, postnatal coronavirus disease allied pneumonia. Three investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of membranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease.Impact on foetusAs per RCOC, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of introgenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus disease. Surgeman dato about a spontaneous of specence of surgeman develses. Justen damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus disease. Surgeman dato a door in exact response, all of the may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin, there is no clusters additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus di	¥	tiredness and muscle pain or myalgia
<ul> <li>Exact bild the main state of experiment in the detecting on a computerized ionigapity of containts disease and phenomian. Intere is not meeting in the detecting on a comparing infection and premature labor. Notwithstanding, different investigations have announced both foetal and maternal difficulties such as premature birth, foetal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of methoranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-GV-2 placental disease.</li> <li>Impact on foetus As per RCOC, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of latrogenic actiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive result. Numerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal discension throughout the time of the infection</li> <li>Impact on liver Patients with coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discension and exact throughout the time of the infection</li> <li>Impact on skin The skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Arious skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burning</li> <li>Impact on endocrine System could anticipate endocrine re</li></ul>	impact on pregnancy	Pregnant ladies go through physiological changes, which promote altered immune system. As ber an investigation, pregnancy itself doesn't
Investigations have round no materinal difficulties interchon and prelimiture birth, foretal misery, respiratory misery, and premature rupture of membranes. Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-COV-2 placental diseaseImpact on foetusAs per RCOC, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of latrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease ever at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, barasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burning Uarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could and tich draws can produce acute kidely infection on sites of rexample, flu, varicell		exactionate the mannestations experienced, nor the detecting on a computerized tomography of coronavirus insease almed phenomial. Three
Impact on foctusImpact on foctusImpact on foctusImpact on foctusImpact on foctusImpact on foctusAs per RCOC, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of iatrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on endocrineYarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre-clinical information in the resultsImpact on endocrineSriema endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre-clinical information in the result of science specific dual adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 pre		investigations have found no maternal difficulties, for example, postulate coronavirus mection and premature labour, notwinistanding,
Impact on focusSpecification in the infection in the about a propertient of sARS-CoV-2 placential diseaseImpact on focusAs per RCOG, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of iatrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on skinPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one colincial information till now. There is damage in		unterent investigations have announced both rotat and inactinal unneutrice source as prenature of memory, respiratory insety, and
Impact on foetusAs per RCOG, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of iatrogenic aetiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease ever at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burringImpact on bloodInformation till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas, showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MES-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, <br< th=""><th></th><th>second trimester of pregnancy which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease</th></br<>		second trimester of pregnancy which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease
abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of iatrogenic actiology or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease ould have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease ever at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV-2 hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopenia Coronavirus disease, ena produce acute kidney inferent contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV-2 hematological changes can happe	Impact on foetus	As per RCOG, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous
needed for a decisive resultImpact on new-bornImpact on GTNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on GTWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on SkinPatients with coronavirus disease excuel have serious coronavirus disease additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of therm may exapperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferent contagious sicknesses, for example, flux, varicella, dengue, HV, MERS-CoV, hematological changes can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, eneal relocation, and chronic substitution treat	<b>F</b>	abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. Premature birth is because of iatrogenic actiology or different factors, further research is
Impact on new-bornNumerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease culd have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus disease.Impact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious sucknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccines<		needed for a decisive result
announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (IPPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on kidneyIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact on kidneyCovorien	Impact on new-born	Numerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has
Impact on GITabdominal distensionImpact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is on clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact on kidneyCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chro		announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and
Impact on GITWhile most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on kidneyIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact on kidneyCoronavirus disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But thes		abdominal distension
spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infectionImpact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maccration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on kidneyIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adver	Impact on GIT	While most Coronavirus disease have respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels,
Impact on liverPatients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus diseaseImpact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exorrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on kidneyIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact on kidneyThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector dimin		spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infection
Impact on skinThe skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burningImpact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral sid	Impact on liver	Patients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The portion of liver damage was additionally bickets in actionate which have accompanying diseased enzymes detected in blood tests.
Impact of skinThe skin plothelis in the Colonavius disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydraton impact of PFP, epidemia barlefinpact of skinbreakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. Various skin changes have been reportedike skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms containitching, stinging, and burningVarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that onecould anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percentand one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodImpact on kidneyImpact of vaccinesImpact of vaccinesImpact of vaccinesCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesImpact of vaccinesCOVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. 	Impact on clrin	autonionally night in patients which have serious coronavirus disease.
Impact on endocrine systemImpact on endocrine gands in the contact responsed procession of the set	Impact on Skin	he skill production and contact responses all of them may evaparent an earlier skin sickness. Various child shares been tended
Impact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		like kin redness nanules maceration and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPF) (linical symptoms contain
Impact on endocrine systemVarious endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		itching, stinging, and burning
systemcould anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre- clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact on kidneyCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side	Impact on endocrine	Various endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands. Despite the fact that one
<ul> <li>clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectively</li> <li>Impact on blood</li> <li>Impact on kidney</li> <li>Impact of vaccines</li> <li>Impact of vaccines</li> <li>Impact of vaccines</li> <li>COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response.</li> <li>COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side</li> </ul>	system	could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre-
Impact on bloodand one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectivelyImpact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact on kidneyCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		clinical information till now. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent
Impact on bloodIn SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact on kidneyCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectively
<ul> <li>hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopenia</li> <li>Impact on kidney</li> <li>Coronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatments</li> <li>Impact of vaccines</li> <li>The vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response.</li> <li>COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side</li> </ul>	Impact on blood	In SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV,
Impact on kidneyeosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopeniaImpact of vaccinesCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		hematological changes can happen. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia,
Impact on kidneyCoronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatmentsImpact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopenia
Impact of vaccinesThe vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side	Impact on kidney	Coronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having
Impact of vaccines       The vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of persisting virulence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response.         COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatments
persisting virtuence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unincation; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminished the response. COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side	Impact of vaccines	The vaccines for COVID-19 have powerful immune response, safe and well-tolerated. But these vaccines have some drawbacks like threat of
COVID-19 vaccines have some common adverse effects like Redness, Inflammation, Pain at injection site, Pyrexia, Headache, Chills, Vomiting, Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		persisting viruence, especially for immunocompromised persons, reduce immunogenicity and threat of genomic unification; Pre-existing immunity to the vector diminiched the response
Loose motions, New or worsening joint pain, Lymphadenopathy, Bell's palsy, Appendicitis, Myocardial infarction, Cerebrovascular accident, Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		minimum to the vector diministrate the response. COVID-19 varcines have some common adverse effects like Redness Inflammation Dain at injection site Duravia Handache, Chille Veniting
Shoulder injury, Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side		Loss motions lew or worse ening ionin drawtse creces net excurs s, maanmaaton, ran at nyceton site, ryteda, freadedite, chins, volinting,
		Shoulder iniury. Lymphadenopathy on contralateral side

spending a long time in hospital (Hantoushzadeh et al., 2020). Furthermore, Baud et al. informed about a spontaneous abortion in a lady with coronavirus disease throughout the second trimester of pregnancy, which looked to be connected to SARS-CoV-2 placental disease (Baud et al., 2020).

## 7.6. Impact on foetus

As per RCOG, there is not sufficient information at present to give a relationship between the Coronavirus disease and chance of spontaneous abortion or that the infection has teratogenicity. The chance of perinatal spreading requires extra investigation as there has been clashing outcomes up to this point. When there is confirmation of maternal coronavirus infection, foetal and respiratory suffering for premature rupture of membranes, utero and premature birth has been described (Akhtara et al., 2020). Be that as it may, whether the premature birth is because of iatrogenic aetiol-

ogy or different factors, further research is needed for a decisive result.

#### 7.7. Impact on new-born

Numerous investigations reported symptomless infants, delivered from COVID-19 infected mothers. An investigation by Zhu et al. has announced new-borns COVID-19 manifestations to incorporate dyspnea, pyrexia, and gastrointestinal manifestations like vomiting and abdominal distension (Zhu et al., 2020). A large portion of the manifestations experienced by the infants were frequently observed and managed with moderate treatment from which the infants recuperate well (Akhtara et al., 2020).

#### 7.8. Impact on GIT

While most Coronavirus disease has respiratory sickness, a few individuals described gastrointestinal manifestations like loose bowels, spewing, and abdominal discomfort throughout the time of the infection. In the initial patients of Covid-19, a 35-yearselderly person from US presented with two days history of queasiness and spewing upon hospitalization, subsequently loose motions, and stomach uneasiness on the II day of hospital admission. On the 7th day of sickness, SARS-CoV-2 RNA was identified in fecal matter of the sick person using RT-PCR (Holshue et al., 2020). Following cohort study has constantly announced gastrointestinal manifestations among Covid-19 patients. In big research the gathered information from 1099 sufferers from 552 medical clinics in China, it announced nausea or spewing in fifty-five (5.0 percent) and looseness of the bowels in 42 (3.8%) COVID-19 patients (Guan et al., 2020). Like elder people, gastrointestinal manifestations were seen in a cohort of 171 pediatric patients with coronavirus disease (Lu et al., 2020). Diarrhea and regurgitation were seen in fifteen (8.8 percent) and eleven (6.4 percent) of these kids, respectively. In additional research that investigated viral shredding in pediatric coronavirus sufferers, looseness of the bowels was seen in 3 out of the 10 infected youngsters (Wong et al., 2020).

#### 7.9. Impact on liver

Aside from gastrointestinal manifestations, patients with coronavirus disease could have liver damage with increased enzymes detected in blood tests. The present information points out that 14.8–53.1 percent of coronavirus disease sufferers have unusual amount of aspartate aminotransferase and alanine aminotransferase over the span of illness, with generally slight increase in bilirubin found in serum (Wong et al., 2020). In a study of 56 sufferers with coronavirus disease, gamma-glutamyl transferase level was found to be raised in fifty-four percent of the patients (Zhang et al., 2020). Even though serious liver damage can happen but mostly the liver damage is negligible and transitory. The portion of liver damage was additionally higher in patients which have serious coronavirus disease (Wong et al., 2020).

#### 7.10. Impact on skin

The skin problems in the coronavirus disease were at the beginning because of the hyperhydration impact of PPE, epidermal barrier breakdown, abrasion, and contact responses, all of them may exasperate an earlier skin sickness. The dermatologic symptoms are not quite the same as those recorded throughout the flu outbreak of 1918 to 1919 (Wang and Parish, 2019). Various skin changes have been reported like skin redness, papules, maceration, and scaling by the wearing of personal protective equipment (PPE). Clinical symptoms contain itching, stinging, and burning. Such detection has been ascribed to the utilization of PPE in 97.0 percent of 542 forefront medical care workers. The nasal bridge (83 percent), forehead, cheeks, and hands were the most often afflicted skin areas (Darlenski and Tsankov, 2020). A previous report indicates that wearing a N95 mask caused acne, face tingling, and even dermatitis in more than 33% of medical care employees (Singhal, 2020). In the matter of contact dermatitis counteraction, we suggest that use a skin defensive cream habitually, particularly after hand cleaning and before wearing personal protective equipment (Yan et al., 2020).

#### 7.11. Impact on endocrine system

In fact, various endocrine glands have ACE2, to be specific thyroid, pancreas, ovary, testis, pituitary and adrenal glands (Liu et al., 2020a,b). Despite the fact that one could anticipate endocrine repercussions because of reaction of SARS-CoV-2 with ACE2 present on these glands, there is no clinical or pre-clinical information till now (Pal and Banerjee, 2020). The pancreas communicates ACE2, with mRNA levels in the pancreas being greater than in the lungs. The exocrine pancreas shows the expression like the islets. There is damage in exocrine pancreas showed as raised serum amylase as well as lipase in seventeen percent and one to two percent of sufferers with serious and non-serious COVID-19 patients, respectively (Liu et al., 2020a,b). Coronavirus could likewise prompt exacerbating of insulin obstruction in patients which have already Type 2 diabetes mellitus (T2DM) (Pal and Banerjee, 2020). Neurological symptoms take place in coronavirus patients and incorporate, among others, microsmia. Most of these olfactory manifestations might be explained by ACE2 expression by olfactory epithelium supporting cells (Brann et al., 2020).

#### 7.12. Impact on blood

It is studied that in SARS-CoV-2 infection, just as in different contagious sicknesses, for example, flu, varicella, dengue, HIV, MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV, hematological changes can happen and frequently available, the possibility to improve the supervision of contagious disease procedure or to point out the doubt of their seriousness. The most widely recognized hematological detection contains lymphocytopenia, neutrophilia, eosinopenia, less frequently thrombocytosis and mild thrombocytopenia (Toledoa et al., 2020). The presence of variant lymphocytes has been accounted for just sometimes (Fan et al., 2020). The leukocyte tally might be normal, decreased or enhances (Toledoa et al., 2020). As indicated in a *meta*-examination, lymphopenia, thrombocytopenia, and leukocytosis are related with more prominent seriousness and even mortality in COVID-19 patients (Henry et al., 2020).

### 7.13. Impact on kidney

Epidemiological information disclosed the serious sickness rate of coronavirus disease can be as high as twenty percent, and despite the fact that the lungs are the principal parts influenced, the kidney is additionally one of the primary parts influenced in serious sickness (Yang et al., 2020). According to the literature survey, acute kidney injury is found in five to fifteen percent of the sufferers tainted with MERS-CoV and SARS-CoV and have a high death rate of sixty to ninety percent (Naicker et al., 2020). Coronavirus disease can produce acute kidney infection and is a distinct threat part for death rate. It additionally affects sufferers having chronic kidney disease, renal relocation, and chronic substitution treatments (Adapa et al., 2020).

#### 8. Conclusion

COVID-19 is a more contagious disease. According to the study, COVID-19 is transmitted both asymptomatically and symptomatically. COVID-19 is spread through human-to-human transmission or contact with an infected person. This disease primarily affects the elders and children. Various diagnosis methods are used for the detection, like RT-PCR, serology, imaging, etc. Different preventive measures are used, like PPE, face masks, and hand hygiene is essential. COVID-19 is treated with a variety of antiviral medicines. Vit-D is also helpful in decreasing the risk of illness and enhancing immunity. Vit-C also helps in the treatment of COVID-19. Plasma from recovered patients is used to treat COVID-19 patients. Nowadays, different viral-like particle vaccines, including entire inactivated virus vaccines, viral vector vaccines, live attenuated virus vaccines, subunit vaccines, RNA vaccines, and DNA vaccines, are available for the treatment of COVID-19. This virus produces different life-threatening situations. Coronavirus will spread and cause outbreaks with different mutant strains in the future. This situation is very difficult for everyone. We must find a more powerful means of fighting against this virus. As the current epidemic continues, further study is required regarding COVID-19.

#### **Declaration of Competing Interest**

The authors declare that they have no known competing financial interests or personal relationships that could have appeared to influence the work reported in this paper.

#### Acknowledgement

The authors are thankful to AlMaarefa University, Riyadh for providing support to do this review article.

#### References

- Adapa, S., Chenna, A., Balla, M., Merugu, G.P., Koduri, N.M., Daggubati, S.R., et al., 2020. COVID-19 pandemic causing acute kidney injury and impact on patients with chronic kidney disease and renal transplantation. J. Clin. Med. Res. 12, 352–361.
- Agrawal, V.P., Tandon, A., Pachauri, P., Singhal, S., 2020. COVID 19: a review outbreak and the critical role of pathology during corona virus disease 2019 (COVID-19) and other viral outbreaks. IJMSCRR 03, 337–351.
- Akhtara, H., Patela, C., Abuelgasimb, E., Harky, A., 2020. COVID-19 (SARS-CoV-2) infection in pregnancy: a systematic review. Gynecol. Obstet. Invest. 2020 (85), 295–306.
- Alhogbani, T., 2016. Acute myocarditis associated with novel middle east respiratory syndrome coronavirus. Ann. Saudi Med. 36, 78–80.
- Alshrari, A.S., Hudu, S.A., Imran, M., Asdaq, S.M.B., Ali, A.M., Rabbani, S.I., 2022. Innovations and development of Covid-19 vaccines: A patent review. J. Infect. Public Health 15 (1), 123–131. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jiph.2021.10.021.
- Imran, M., Kumar Arora, M., Asdaq, S.M.B., Khan, S.A., Alaqel, S.I., Alshammari, M.K., et al., 2021. Discovery, Development, and Patent Trends on Molnupiravir: A Prospective Oral Treatment for COVID-19. Molecules 24;26 (19), 5795.
- Julander, J.G., Demarest, J.F., Taylor, R., Gowen, B.B., Walling, D.M., Mathis, A., et al., 2021. An update on the progress of galidesivir (BCX4430), a broad-spectrum antiviral. Antiviral Res. 195, 105180. https://doi.org/10.1016/j. antiviral.2021.105180.
- Elfiky, A., 2020. Ribavirin, Remdesivir, Sofosbuvir, Galidesivir, and Tenofovir against SARS-CoV-2 RNA dependent RNA polymerase (RdRp): A molecular docking study. Life Sci. 15; 253: 117592. 10.1016/j.lfs.2020.117592.
- Imran, M., Alshrari, A.S., Asdaq, S.M.B., Abida, 2021. Trends in the development of remdesivir based inventions against COVID-19 and other disorders: A patent review. J. Infect Public Health 14 (8), 1075–1086. https://doi.org/10.1016/j. jiph.2021.06.013.
- Baud, D., Greub, G., Favre, G., Gengler, C., Jaton, K., Dubruc, E., et al., 2020. Secondtrimester miscarriage in a pregnant woman with SARS-CoV-2 Infection. JAMA 323, 2198–2200.
- Belvis, R., 2020. Headaches during COVID-19: my clinical case and review of the literature. Headache 60, 1422–1426.Bikdeli, B., Madhavan, M.V., Jimenez, D., Chuich, T., Dreyfus, I., Driggin, E., et al.,
- Bikdeli, B., Madhavan, M.V., Jimenez, D., Chuich, T., Dreyfus, I., Driggin, E., et al., 2020. COVID-19 and thrombotic or thromboembolic disease: implications for prevention, antithrombotic therapy, and follow-up. JACC 75, 2950–2973.
- Brann, D.H., Tsukahara, T., Weinreb, C., Logan, D.W., Datta, S.R., 2020. Non-neural expression of SARS-CoV-2 entry genes in the olfactory epithelium suggests mechanisms underlying anosmia in COVID-19 patients. biorxiv preprint 1–25.
- Chams, N., Chams, S., Badran, R., Shams, A., Araji, A., Raad, M., et al., 2020. A multidisciplinary review. Front. Public Health 8, 1–20.
- Coronavirus (COVID-19) Infection in Pregnancy|Guidance |RCOG [Internet]. Rcog. org.uk. 2020 [cited 29 April 2020]. Available from: https://www.rcog.org. uk/globalassets/documents/guidelines/2020-04-17-coronavirus-covid-19infection-inpregnancy.pdf.
- Darlenski, R., Tsankov, N., 2020. COVID-19 pandemic and the skin: what should dermatologists know? Clin. Dermatol. 38, 785–787.
- Dhama, K., Khan, S., Tiwari, R., 2020. Coronavirus disease 2019 COVID-19. Clin. Microbiol. Rev. 33, 1–48.
- Fan, B.E., Chong, V.C.L., Chan, S.S.W., Lim, G.H., Lim, K.G.E., Tan, G.B., et al., 2020. Hematologic parameters in patients with COVID-19 infection. Am. J. Hematol. 5, E131–E134.
- Fink, S.L., Cookson, B.T., 2005. Apoptosis, pyroptosis, and necrosis: mechanistic description of dead and dying eukaryotic cells. Infect. Immun. 73, 1907–1916.
- Garg, R.K. 2020. Spectrum of neurological manifestations in Covid-19: a review. Neurol. India 68, 560–572.
- Grant, W.B., Lahore, H., McDonnell, S.L., Baggerly, C.A., French, C.B., Aliano, J.L., et al., 2020. Evidence that vitamin d supplementation could reduce risk of influenza and covid-19 infections and deaths. Nutrients 12, 1–19.

- Guan, W.-J., Ni, Z.-Y., Hu, Y., Liang, W.-H., Ou, C.-Q., He, J.-X., et al., 2020. Clinical characteristics of coronavirus disease 2019 in China. N. Engl. J. Med. 382, 1708– 1720.
- Hantoushzadeh, S., Shamshirsaz, A.A., Aleyasin, A., Seferovic, M.D., Aski, S.K., Arian, S.E., et al., 2020. Maternal death due to COVID-19 disease. Am. J. Obst. Gynecol. 223 (109), e1–109.e16.
- Harapana, H., Itoh, N., Yufika, A., Winardi, W., Keam, S., Te, H., et al., 2020. Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19): a literature review. J. Infect. Public Health 13, 667–673.
- Henry, B.M., Oliveira, M.H.S.D., Benoit, S., Plebani, M., Lippi, G., 2020. Hematologic, biochemical and immune biomarker abnormalities associated with severe illness and mortality in coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19): a meta-analysis. Clin. Chem. Lab. Med. 58, 1021–1028.
- Holshue, M.L., DeBolt, C., Lindquist, S., Lofy, K.H., Wiesman, J., Bruce, H., et al., 2020. First case of 2019 novel coronavirus in the United States. N. Engl. J. Med. 382, 929–936.
- https://www.deccanherald.com/international/world-trending/coronavirus-worldo-meter-update-live-country-wise-total-number-of-cases-deaths-may-1-827195.html
- https://www.who.int/news-room/q-a-detail/coronavirus-disease-(covid-19)vaccines?
- Huang, C., Wang, Y., Li, X., Ren, L., Zhao, J., Hu, Y., et al., 2020. Clinical features of patients infected with 2019 novel coronavirus in Wuhan. China. Lancet 395, 497–506.
- Jin, M., Tong, Q., 2020. Rhabdomyolysis as potential late complication associated with COVID-19. Emerg. Infect. Dis. 26, 1618–1620.
- Kakar, A., Gogia, A., Sipani, S., Gulati, S., Batra, T., Jain, K., et al., 2021. COVID vaccines: A step towards ending the pandemic. CMRP 11, 23–30.
- Karami, P., Naghavi, M., Feyzi, A., Aghamohammadi, M., Novin, M.S., Mobaien, A., et al., 2020. Mortality of a pregnant patient diagnosed with COVID-19: a case report with clinical, radiological, and histopathological findings. Travel Med. Infect. Dis. 11, 1–4.
- Kumar, D., Malviya, R., Kumar, P.K., 2020. Corona virus: a review of COVID-19. EJMO 4, 8-25.
- Lechien, J.R., Chiesa-Estomba, C.M., De Siati, D.R., Horoi, M., Le Bon, S.D., Rodriguez, A., et al., 2020. Olfactory and gustatory dysfunctions as a clinical presentation of mild-to-moderate forms of the coronavirus disease (COVID-19): a multicenter European study. Eur. Arch. Otorhinolaryngol. 277, 2251–2261.
- Li, Y., Li, M., Wang, M., Zhou, Y., Chang, J., Xian, Y., et al., 2020a. Acute cerebrovascular disease following COVID-19: a single center, retrospective, observational study. Stroke Vasc. Neurol. 5, 279–284.
- Li, Y.-D., Chi, W.-Y., Su, J.-H., Ferrall, L., Hung, C.-F., Wu, T.-C., 2020b. Coronavirus vaccine development: from SARS and MERS to COVID-19. J. Biomed. Sci. 27, 1–23.
- Li, M.-Y., Li, L., Zhang, Y., Wang, X.-S., 2020c. Expression of the SARS-CoV-2 cell receptor gene ACE2 in a wide variety of human tissues. Infect. Dis. Poverty 28, 1–7.
- Liu, F., Long, X., Zou, W., Fang, M., Wu, W., Li, W. et al., 2020. Highly ACE2 expression in pancreas may cause pancreas damage after SARS-CoV-2 infection. medRxiv preprint.
- Liu, W., Wang, Q., Zhang, Q., Chen, L., Chen, J., Zhang, B., et al., 2020. Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) during pregnancy: a case series. Preprints 1-28.
- Lu, X., Zhang, L., Du, H., Zhang, J., Li, Y.-Y., Qu, J., et al., 2020. SARS-CoV-2 infection in children. N. Engl. J. Med. 382, 1663–1665.
- Ma, Y., Zhao, Y., Liu, J., He, X., Wang, B., Fu, S., et al., 2020. Effects of temperature variation and humidity on the death of COVID-19 in Wuhan, China. Sci. Total Environ. 724, 1–7.
- Mahalmani, V.M., Mahendru, D., Semwal, A., Kaur, S., 2020. COVID-19 pandemic: a review based on current evidence. Indian J. Pharmacol. 52, 117–129.
- Mao, L., Jin, H., Wang, M., Hu, Y., Chen, S., He, Q., et al., 2020. Neurologic manifestations of hospitalized patients with coronavirus disease 2019 in Wuhan, China. JAMA Neurol. 2020 (77), 683–690.
   Mason, R.J., 2020. Pathogenesis of COVID-19 from a cell biology perspective. Eur.
- Mason, R.J., 2020. Pathogenesis of COVID-19 from a cell biology perspective. Eur. Respir. J. 55, 1–3.
- Mohan, B.S., Nambiar, V., 2020. COVID-19: An Insight into SARS-CoV-2 Pandemic Originated at Wuhan City in Hubei Province of China. J. Infect. Dis. Epidemiol. 6 (4), 146. https://doi.org/10.23937/2474-3658/1510146.
- Moein, S.T., Hashemian, S.M.R., Mansourafshar, B., Khorram-Tousi, A., Tabarsi, P., Doty, R.L., 2020. Smell dysfunction: a biomarker for COVID-19. Int. Forum Allergy Rhinol. 10, 944-950.
- Mullins, E., Evans, D., Viner, R.M., O'Brien, P., Morris, E., 2020. Coronavirus in pregnancy and delivery: rapid review. Ultrasound Obstet. Gynecol. 55, 586–592.
- Naicker, S., Yang, C.-W., Hwang, S.-J., Liu, B.-C., Chen, J.-H., Jha, V., 2020. The Novel Coronavirus 2019 epidemic and kidneys. Kidney Int. 97, 824–828.
- Nardo, M.D., Leeuwen, G.V., Loreti, A., Barbieri, M.Å., Guner, Y., Locatelli, F., et al., 2019. A literature review of 2019 novel coronavirus (SARS-CoV2) infection in neonates and children. Pediatr. Res., 1–8
- Natoli, S., Oliveira, V., Calabresi, P., Maia, L.F., Pisani, A., 2020. Does SARS-Cov-2 invade the brain? Translational lessons from animal models. Eur. J. Neurol. 27, 1764–1773.
- Ouassou, H., Kharchoufa, L., Bouhrim, M., Daoudi, N.E., Imtara, H., Bencheikh, N., et al., 2020. The pathogenesis of coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19): evaluation and prevention. J. Immunol. Res. 2020, 1–7.

#### Vrish Dhwaj Ashwlayan, C. Antlash, Mohd. Imran et al.

- Pal, R., Banerjee, M., 2020. COVID-19 and the endocrine system: exploring the unexplored. J. Endocrinol. Invest. 43, 1027–1031.
- Prompetchara, E., Ketloy, C., Palaga, T., 2020. Immune responses in COVID-19 and potential vaccines: lessons learned from SARS and MERS epidemic. Asian Pac. J. Allergy Immunol. 38, 1–9.
- Rajendran, D.K., Rajagopal, V., Alagumanian, S., Kumar, T.S., Sathiya Prabhakaran, S. P., Kasilingam, D., 2020. Systematic literature review on novel corona virus SARS-CoV-2: a threat to human era. VirusDis 31, 161–173.
- Rothan, H.A., Byrareddy, S.N., 2020. The epidemiology and pathogenesis of coronavirus disease (COVID-19) outbreak. J. Autoimmun. 109, 1–4.
- Sahin, A.R., Erdogan, A., Agaoglu, P.M., Dineri, Y., Cakirci, A.Y., Senel, M.E., et al., 2020. 2019 Novel coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak: a review of the current literature. EJMO 4, 1–7.
- Schwalfenberg, G.K., 2011. A review of the critical role of vitamin D in the functioning of the immune system and the clinical implications of vitamin D deficiency. Mol. Nutr. Food Res. 55, 96–108.
- Sharma, A., Sharma, B.K., Singh, R., Thakur, V., Jassal, S., Raina, S., 2020. A literature review on serious pandemic disease: COVID-19. CMRO 03, 605–613.
- Silvestro, M., Tessitore, A., Tedeschi, G., Russo, A., 2020. Migraine in the time of COVID-19. Headache 60 (5), 988-989.
- Singhal, T., 2020. A review of coronavirus disease-2019 (COVID-19). Indian J. Pediatr. 87, 281–286.
- Sohrabi, C., Alsafi, Z., O'Neill, N., Khan, M., Kerwan, A., Al-Jabir, A., et al., 2020. World Health Organization declares global emergency: a review of the 2019 novel coronavirus (COVID-19). Int. J. Surg. 76, 71–76.
- Tay, M.Z., Poh, C.M., Renia, L., MacAry, P.A., Ng, L.F.P., 2020. The trinity of COVID-19: immunity, inflammation and intervention. Nat. Rev. Immunol. 20, 363–374.
- Toledoa, S.L.D.O., Nogueiraa, L.S., Carvalhob, M.D.G., Riosa, D.R.A., Pinheiro, M.D.B., 2020. COVID-19: review and hematologic impact. Clin. Chim. Acta 510, 170– 176.
- Turner, A.J., Hiscox, J.A., Hooper, N.M., 2004. ACE2: from vasopeptidase to SARS virus receptor. Trends Pharmacol. Sci. 25, 291–294.
- Unhale, S.S., Ansar, Q.B., Sanap, S., Thakhre, S., Wadatkar, S., Bairagi, R., et al., 2020. A review on corona virus (COVID-19). WJPLS 2020 (6), 109–115.
- Wang, J.V., Parish, L.C., 2019. Dermatologic manifestations of the 1918–1919 influenza pandemic. Skinmed 17, 296–297.

- Wiersinga, W.J., Rhodes, A., Cheng, A.C., Peacock, S.J., Prescott, H.C., 2020. Pathophysiology, transmission, diagnosis, and treatment of coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19). JAMA 2020 (324), 782–793.
- Wong, S.H., Lui, R.N., Sung, J.J., 2020. Covid-19 and the digestive system. J. Gastroenterol. Hepatol. 35, 744–748.
- Xiang, P., Xu, X.M., Gao, L.L., Wang, H.Z., Xiong, H.F., Li, R.H., et al., 2020. First case of 2019 novel coronavirus disease with Encephalitis. ChinaXiv T.
- Xie, P., Ma, W., Tang, H., Liu, D., 2020. Severe COVID-19: a review of recent progress with a look toward the future. Front. Public Health 8, 1–7.
- Yan, Y., Chen, H., Chen, L., Cheng, B., Diao, P., Dong, L., et al., 2020. Consensus of Chinese experts on protection of skin and mucous membrane barrier for healthcare workers fighting against coronavirus disease 2019. Dermatol. Ther. 33, 1–7.
- Yang, X., Yu, Y., Xu, J., Shu, H., Xia, J., Liu, H., et al., 2020. Clinical course and outcomes of critically ill patients with SARS-CoV-2 pneumonia in Wuhan, China: a single-centered, retrospective, observational study. Lancet Respir. Med. 8, 475–481.
- Yuki, K., Fujiogi, M., Koutsogiannaki, S., 2020. COVID-19 pathophysiology: A review. Clin. Immunol. 215, 01–07.
- Zhang, C., Shi, L., Wang, F.-S., 2020. Liver injury in COVID-19: management and challenges. Lancet Gastroenterol. Hepatol. 5, 428–430.
- Zhao, K., Huang, J., Dai, D., Feng, Y., Liu, L., Nie, S., 2020. Acute myelitis after SARS-CoV-2 infection: a case report. medRxiv (preprint).
- Zheng, Y.-Y., Ma, Y.-T., Zhang, J.-Y., Xie, X., 2020. COVID-19 and the cardiovascular system. Nat. Rev. Cardiol. 17, 259–260.
- Zhu, H., Wang, L., Fang, C., Peng, S., Zhang, L., Chang, G., et al., 2020. Clinical analysis of 10 neonates born to mothers with 2019-nCov pneumonia. Transl. Pediatr. 9, 51–60.

#### **Further Reading**

Elston, D.M., 2020. Occupational skin disease among healthcare workers during the coronavirus (COVID-19) epidemic. J. Am. Acad. Dermatol. 82, 1085–1086.